Throckley Primary Care

Minutes of the Patient Participation Group Meeting

Tuesday, 5th February 2013
Present: 
Dr V Blaylock, Marie Bottomley, Dr Brigid Joughin, Sister Pamela Farmahan, Mandy Curtis.
Patients:  RC, ES, JC, ER, JH, BP, CI

Apologies for Absence: 
DT, PS, PL
Dr Blaylock welcomed and thanked everyone for attending the meeting.   
1) Minutes of previous meeting 7th September 2012,  no attendees.  Minutes reviewed from meeting held on 15th June 2012
Enquiry about possibility of a memory clinic, Dr Blaylock explained the procedure of tests at the surgery with a GP and referral process and that the waiting list is approx 12 weeks.
2) Clinical Commissioning Group (CCG)
Dr Blaylock gave an update on events within the CCG.  Patients were encouraged to visit the CCG website which has a lot of useful information, www.newcastlewestccg.nhs.uk  We discussed patient involvement and how patients, carers and the public could get involved in their care and in the planning and development of services.  Members encouraged to attend the CCG meetings whenever possible and to feedback information good or bad on their experience of a particular service.  
3) Appointment System
Dr Joughin explained in depth the new appointment system to members and the reasons for the change.  The practice had received both positive and negative feedback on the changes to the appointment system and the system is constantly being “tweaked” as a result of patient feedback.  Feedback from members present at the meeting was very positive.  Marie Bottomley provided members with a copy of a draft leaflet about the appointment system to read and feedback to her any changes they thought may be needed.
4) Telephone System
Marie Bottomley explained the telephone system has the facility to offer patients a message and asked for suggestions for future topics.  Some suggestions were NHS Health Checks, Extended Hours, Patient Participation Group.  It was also suggested that maybe the messages be played whilst patient were on hold rather than when they initially ring in.

5) Communication
PPG Meetings – Dr Blaylock asked for ideas on how we could gain new members?  Marie asked if members could promote the PPG to friends and family who are registered with the practice as we would welcome new members.  It was suggested to have external speakers attend some future meetings, i.e. ambulance service.  Ideas to be brought to June meeting.
Communication with members – to continue with e-mails. ER suggested posters for the waiting area with the date and time of next meeting.
Patient Forum Meetings – Marie has received feedback from other practices that the Patient Forum meetings have been well attended and interesting to patients.  Patients have participated and provided good feedback in these meetings. 
Patient Newsletter – Marie asked if anyone would be interested in doing a newsletter for patients.  Some members thought this would not be worth doing, whilst other members thought it would be of great value.  
6)  Patient Surveys
Marie discussed the forthcoming practice survey with members.  Last year’s survey was reviewed along with some new questions for this year’s survey.  PPG members were asked for help to encourage patients to complete the survey.   Survey results will be available from March 2013, together with the Action Plan for 2013 – 2014. 
7)  New Staff
Dr Blaylock discussed with members the recent changes to Practice staff.  
Dr Murray and Dr Clemmet are leaving us tomorrow (6/02/13) and two new GP registrars will be joining the team.  ER asked Dr Blaylock to explain what a registrar was, a GP Registrar is a qualified doctor who is training in General Practice, these are the NHS future GP’s.  
Marie discussed changes to the admin team, we now have Emma who is with us for a year on an apprenticeship scheme.

8)  Bright ideas/General Practice Awards
Marie proudly announced to members that our practice has recently won two awards. NHS Bright Ideas – Innovative Service Delivery and The General Practice Awards 2012 – Practice Administration Team of the Year.
9)  Social Prescribing
Dr Blaylock summarised social prescribing as help with non-medical related problems, agenda item for next meeting.
10) Research invitations within primary care
Dr Blaylock informed members that the practice has agreed to review requests to be involved with some research and development projects.
11)  Any other business
Staff have reported concerns about the self check-in system not registering patients as arrived for their appointments.  Members are not aware of any problems.  Marie will investigate further and monitor.
ER asked about electronic prescriptions, Marie explained that she has had discussions regarding this with Throckley Pharmacy but feels it is not the right time for us to commit to the scheme at the present however will do so in the future.
12) Future meetings
JH suggested holding the meeting on a fixed day each quarter.  The dates were agreed for this year as follows:-

Venue Throckley Primary Care 
Tuesday 4th June 2013 @ 1.30pm – 3.30pm
Tuesday 3rd September 2013 @ 1.30pm – 3.30pm
Tuesday 3rd December 2013 @ 1.30pm – 3.30pm

